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County, Michigan. Notice of
Consideration of Issuance of this
amendment was published in the
Federal Register on December 31, 1997
(62 FR 68308).

The purpose of the licensee’s
amendment request was to revise the
Technical Specifications (TS) to allow
filling of the emergency core cooling
system (ESSC) accumulators without
declaring the ECCS equipment
inoperable.

Subsequently, the licensee informed
the staff that the amendment is no
longer required. Thus, the amendment
application is considered to be
withdrawn by the licensee.

For further details with respect to this
action, see the application for
amendment dated August 11, 1997. This
document is available for public
inspection at the Commission’s Public
Document Room, the Gelman Building,
2120 L Street, NW., Washington, DC and
at the local public document room
located in Maud Preston Palenske
Memorial Library, 500 Market Street, St.
Joseph, MI 49085.

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 29th day
of December 1998.

For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.
John F. Stang,
Senior Project Manager, Project Directorate
III–1, Division of Reactor Projects—III/IV,
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation.
[FR Doc. 99–98 Filed 1–4–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 7590–01–P

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL
MANAGEMENT

Proposed Collection; Comment
Request for Review of an Information
Collection: RI 38–45

AGENCY: Office of Personnel
Management.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: In accordance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub.
L. 104–13, May 22, 1995), this notice
announces that the Office of Personnel
Management (OPM) intends to submit to
the Office of Management and Budget a
request for review of an information
collection. RI 38–45, We Need the
Social Security Number of the Person
Named Below, is used by the Civil
Service Retirement System and the
Federal Employees Retirement System
to identify the records of individuals
with similar or the same names. It is
also needed to report payments to the
Internal Revenue Service.

Approximately 3,000 RI 38–45 forms
are completed annually. Each form
requires approximately 5 minutes to

complete. The annual estimated burden
is 250 hours.

Comments are particularly invited on:
—Whether this collection of information

is necessary for the proper
performance of functions of the Office
of Personnel Management, and
whether it will have practical utility;

—Whether our estimate of the public
burden of this collection is accurate,
and based on valid assumptions and
methodology; and

—Ways in which we can minimize the
burden of the collection of
information on those who are to
respond, through use of the
appropriate technological collection
techniques or other forms of
information technology.
For copies of this proposal, contact

Mary Beth Smith-Toomey on (202) 606–
8358, or E-mail to mbtoomey@opm.gov.
DATES: Comments on this proposal
should be received on or before March
8, 1999.
ADDRESSES: Send or deliver comments
to: Lorraine E. Dettman, Chief,
Operations Support Division,
Retirement and Insurance Service, U.S.
Office of Personnel Management, 1900 E
Street, NW, Room 3349, Washington,
DC 20415.
FOR INFORMATION REGARDING
ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATION—CONTACT:
Phyllis R. Pinkney, Management
Analyst, Budget & Administrative
Services Division, (202) 606–0623,
Office of Personnel Management.
Janice R. Lachance,
Director.
[FR Doc. 99–84 Filed 1–4–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6325–01–P

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL
MANAGEMENT

[RI 25–49]

Proposed Collection; Comment
Request for Review of a Revised of a
Revised Information Collection

AGENCY: Office of Personnel
Management.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: In accordance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995
(Public Law 104–13, May 22, 1995), this
notice announces that the Office of
Personnel Management (OPM) intends
to submit to the Office of Management
and Budget a request for review of a
revised information collection. RI 25–
49, Verification of Full-Time School
Attendance, is used to verify that adult
students are entitled to payments. OPM

needs to know that a full-time
enrollment has been maintained.

Approximately 10,000 RI 25–49 forms
are completed annually. Each form takes
approximately 60 minutes to complete.
The annual estimated burden is 10,000
hours.

Comments are particularly invited on:
—Whether this collection of information

is necessary for the proper
performance of functions of the Office
of Personnel Management, and
whether it will have practical utility;

—Whether our estimate of the public
burden of this collection is accurate,
and based on valid assumptions and
methodology; and

—Ways in which we can minimize the
burden of the collection of
information on those who are to
respond, through use of the
appropriate technological collection
techniques or other forms of
information technology.
For copies of this proposal, contact

Mary Beth Smith-Toomey on (202) 606–
8358, or E-mail to mbtoomey@opm.gov
DATES: Comments on this proposal
should be received on or before March
8, 1999.
ADDRESSES: Send or deliver comments
to: Lorraine E. Dettman, Chief,
Operations Support Division,
Retirement and Insurance Service, U.S.
Office of Personnel Management, 1900 E
Street, NW, Room 3349, Washington,
DC 20415.
FOR INFORMATION REGARDING
ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATION—CONTACT:
Phyllis R. Pinkney, Management
Analyst, Budget & Administrative
Services Division, (202) 606–0623,
Office of Personnel Management.
Janice R. Lachance,
Director.
[FR Doc. 99–94 Filed 1–4–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6325–01–U

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL
MANAGEMENT

[RI 78–11]

Proposed Collection; Comment
Request for Review of an Information
Collection

AGENCY: Office of Personnel
Management.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: In accordance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995
(Public Law 104–13, May 22, 1995), this
notice announces that the Office of
Personnel Management (OPM) intends
to submit to the Office of Management
and Budget a request for review of an


